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23rd August 2011
Dear Russ

Reference: Application for review of premises license in respect of The Angel Public House, Decades Bar/Nightclub, 8 Carrington St, Kettering.
On 21st July 2011, I received a letter from the KBC Night-Time Enforcement Officer Paul Baker informing me that you had received complaints regarding alleged excessive noise from our premises.

These alleged complaints, which I feel are unfounded, were taken seriously and I immediately reviewed our measures that are in place to reduce the escape of noise from our premises.

As you are aware we already have a large list of additional conditions placed on our premises license, however the following measures have been put in place.
Operationally

· I have met with Door Supervisors and asked that they be vigilant regarding the front doors remaining closed at the front of the premises. However the doors are obviously opening and closing as people enter and leave, and obviously the no smoking ban has not helped.

· On 28th July 2011, I submitted a Minor Variation application to remove an additional condition in an attempt to encourage the use of the rear courtyard for the purpose of smoking.

· Notices have been placed at both entrance/exit doors requesting customers to respect our neighbours and the leave quietly. 
· I have instructed the DPS/Manager to make periodic patrols of the area in front of the premises (Carrington St), to monitor noise levels.

Physical Improvements

· All automatic door closers have been replaced with new units.

· Acoustic seals have been fitted to the front, inner entrance doors, of Decades Bar.

· Secondary Perspex units are being fitted to the front windows.

· Speakers have been repositioned. 

On Friday, 19th August 2011, I received a copy of the Application for the review of our premises license, relating to the prevention of crime and disorder, public safety, and prevention of public nuisance.
I challenge the allegations made by Mr Cawthorn regarding the noise issues and feel that we show due diligence regarding these matters.

Also Carrington St is a thoroughfare from and to the town centre and bottles are discarded by people that have not been customers at our premises. Our door supervisors do not allow customers to leave with any bottles or glasses.
There have to my knowledge been several incidents in Carrington St, where the police have attended, but are not connected with our premises. As a retired police officer of 30 years service, and the Chairman of Corby PubWatch I take all of the licensing objectives very seriously.
It is my understanding that the Police have no issues with us in respect of Crime and Disorder.

Mr Cawthorn states that the Angel used to be a local Public House and its current use is “not apt”. To my knowledge the Angel has been a late night venue for at least the last 10 to 15 years and was a late night disco venue before we took over, when it was the Sportsman.

If you wish to discuss any of the issues please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours Sincerely

Mick Willey

Operations Manager.


